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substantial increases already made in exports to market 
economies and we undertake to improve further their accacc to 
our markets for their products and services, including in areas 
such as steel, textiles and agricultural produce. In this 
context, we welcome the progress made in negotiating 
Association Agreements between the European Community and 
Poland, Hungary and Czechoslovakia, as well as the Presidential 
Trade Enhancement Initiative announced by the United States, 

 all of which will be in accordance with GATT principles. We 
will support the work of the OECD to identify restrictions to 
East/West trade and to facilitate their removal. 

27. The Group of Twenty-four (G24) process, inaugurated by the 
Arch Summit and chaired by the European  Commission,  has 
mobilised $31 billion in bilateral support for these countries, 
including balance of payments finance to underpin IMF-suppOrted 

,programmes. Such programmes are in place for Poland, Hungary 
'and Czechoslovakia. We welcome the contributions already made 
for Bulgaria and Romania. Wa are intenaifying the G24 
coordination process and we reaffirm our shared willingness to 
play our fair part in the global assistance effort. 

The Soviet Union 

28. We support the moves towards political and economic 
transformation in the Soviet Union and are ready to assist the 
integration of the Soviet Union into the world economy. 

29. Reform to develop_the market economy is .essential to 
- create incentives for - change and enable the -Soviet people to 
Mobilise their own substantial natural and human resources. A 
clear and agreed framework within which the centre and the 
republics exercise their respective responsibilities is 
fundamental for the success of political and economic reform. 

30. We have invited President Gorbachev to meet us for a 
discussion of reform policies and their implementation, as well 
as ways in which we can encourage this prooaaa. 

31. We commend the IMP, World  Bank, OECD and EBRD for their 
study of the Soviet economy produced, in close consultation 
with the European Commission, in response to the request we 
made at Houston. This study sets out many of the elements 
necessary for successful economic reform, which include fiscal 
and monetary discipline and creating the framework of a market 
economy. 

32. We are sensitive to the overall political context in which 
reforms are being conducted, including the "New Thinking" in 
Soviet foreign policy around the world. We are sensitive also 
to the importance of shifting resources from military to 
civilian use. 

33. We are concerned about the deterioration of the Soviet 
economy, which creates severe hardship not only within the 


